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April 29, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

Attached, please find legislation amending Ordinance 16680, which appropriated $34.6 million to various capital funds to prepare King County for an increased risk of flooding in the Green River valley due to damage to the Howard Hansen dam caused by the January 2009 flood event. 

First, this legislation dis-appropriates $27,225,374 of previously approved Green River Flood Mitigation budget authority (Ordinance 16680) in the Building Repair and Replacement Fund and appropriates the same amount in the newly created Green River Flood Mitigation Fund.
Ordinance 16881 established the Green River Mitigation Fund for the deposit and management of Bond Anticipation Notes or Bonds.  The proceeds from the sale of the notes or the bonds are to be deposited into the Green River Mitigation Fund to provide financing for the Green River Flood Mitigation Projects.  This inter-fund transfer of expenditure authority is proposed to improve fund management by tracking expenditures in the same fund at the revenue. 
Second, this legislation postpones the expiration date of the Green River flood preparation budget from June 30th to September 30th.  Although building protection and flood preparation work will be substantially complete by June, it will take some time for all invoices to be paid and reimbursement requests to be processed.  In addition, there are some flood related costs that will extend into the summer months.  These include FMD staff to provide continuity in flood planning and preparation of FEMA reimbursement submittals, as well as lease costs for temporary relocation space secured at Park Place, Renton Technical College and the AOC.  

Finally, this legislation postpones the deadline for the facility assessment report from June 30th to August 31st.  As requested by council, the assessment will propose a Green River valley flood mitigation strategy and funding proposal that covers the next three to five years.  The additional time to prepare the report will allow FMD to consider and incorporate an updated flood risk assessment to be provided by the United States Army Corps of Engineers this summer.  
If you have any questions about the technical adjustment transferring budget to the Green River Flood Mitigation Fund, please call Dwight Dively, Director of the Office of Management and Budget and Strategic Planning and Performance Measurement at 206-263-9687.  If you have questions about the extension requests, please contact Kathy Brown, Director of Facilities Management Division at 206-296-0630. 
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff
  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, Department of Executive
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